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Fletcher Mural Restoration Update 
   Most of you are aware by now of the mural restoration project to have the two Carl Hoeckner murals in the Grant  
auditorium restored.  
   What a surprise to receive an email from Brad Owens '67 saying in part, “As a grad of the class of ‘67 I well 
remember these murals as I recall the many assemblies and classes I attended in the Grant auditorium. I do not 
recall anyone calling attention to or discussing the origins of the murals but they suggested a variety of motifs and 
purpose to the young mind. They are the only artwork I recall from my days at Grant and I would hope that they 
would be meaningful to the many generations that have seen them”. He went on to offer a significant donation from 
a charitable fund that he oversees and  proposed using the donation as a matching grant up to $100,000.  
 On the first of December, the mural restoration committee sent letters and emails to kickoff the fundraising and 
have been overwhelmed with gratitude for the response.  As of January 15, there have been more than 450 
donations for a total of $50,000.  Thank you if you have already made your donation; and if not, the match is for a 
limited time so please donate now. 
   Check with your employer to see if you or your spouse has a matching plan. Together with the matching fund 
challenge this could potentially quadruple the value of your donation.  Donations may be made in honor or memory 
of others. In addition, let us know if you wish to remain anonymous. 
   Gifts by check should be made payable to Grant High School Alumni Association (Mural Fund), PO Box 13291,   
Portland OR 97213. Contributions via PayPal is also available at https://www.grantalumni.org/dues--donations.html  
                                            Donors will be recognized by the following ranks: 

Commander in Chief Leo Lester Browne Fund 
Joints Chiefs of Staff $10,000 - and above 

4 Star General $5,000 - $9,999 
3 Star General $2500 - $4999 
2 Star General $1000 - $2499  
1 Star General $500 - $999 

Colonel $250 - $499 
Member of Grant’s Army $25 - 249

Please Help us to Thank You 
We appreciate each and every donation and want to express that appreciation for all contributions.  

To help us thank everyone please include your full name, current address, and the year you graduated. 

Tours are Full 
As soon as new tour dates were announced they were full with a waiting list. There is possibility that additional tours 
will be offered so be sure to check the alumni website - grantalumni.org or the alumni facebook page - U.S. Grant 
Alumni Association.  Photos taken on recent tours are posted on both the alumni website and instagram page -
Granthighmuralrestoration. 

                               World War II Memorial Reconditioned  
                   by Construction Crew 

The memorial sundial honoring Grant WWII veterans will be placed back 
in service on campus when the school reopens.  Veterans on the crew 
who gathered to salute the sundial as it was removed from the front of 
the school volunteered to pay for the reconditioning and do the work. A 
better crew could not have been found! 

http://www.grantalumni.org
mailto:grantalumni@aol.com
http://www.grantalumni.org
mailto:grantalumni@aol.com
http://grantalumni.org
http://grantalumni.org
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James W Russell Remembers the Alumni Association  
James Russell 72 was a founding member of the alumni association.  He secured our corporation 
status with the state of Oregon and was an author of our by-laws.  James had other obligations so 
he resigned very early from the association board, but he was a very loyal Grantonian and always 
an alumni association supporter. James passed on October 4, 2018.  To our surprise, James 
remembered the alumni association in his will.  He continues to give and we continue to appreciate 
all he gave to us. 

  Class of 1951 Gift  
The alumni association received a nice surprise in October from the class of 1951.  Their reunion treasurer, Diane 
Gish Walker reported that they had many great reunions but decided that there would be no more.  The group 
donated the $600 balance from their fund with the stipulation it would be ear marked for the alumni scholarship fund.  
Several classes have done the same thing in the past.  We appreciate the kindness and thank the class of 1951! 

                                                                         Grant Memorabilia 
The Alumni Association was recently anonymously gifted two VHS tapes of the 60th reunion of the 1926-30 classes. 
One tape includes the television coverage of the reunion which could probably not be arranged today.  We have also 
been given a Class of 1937 gavel that Michael Peterson 03 bought at an estate sale. Treasures for sure! Do you 
have something from your GHS days that you want to share? 

Change in Membership Dues  
For those of you who have renewed your membership, you will have noticed the change in the time period covered 
by your dues.  Because of the volume of people paying their dues at the all-alumni picnic in July, we have decided to 
change from a calendar year to an annual July 1-June 30 membership period.  The change offers those individuals 
who have paid their 2019 dues before the 2019 picnic a longer paid membership and a little break for those who 
always pay in January.  We appreciate you joining whenever you are able! 

Dues can be paid at the picnic or by filling out the form on the website to send with your check to: 
Grant High Alumni Assn.  PO Box 13291 Portland OR 97213  

Or with Paypal on the alumni website: https://www.grantalumni.org/dues--donations.html 

IS THIS YOUR LAST NEWSLETTER? 

  All Grant alums are members of the alumni association but not all are paid members.  Paid members provide the 
financial support that enables the association to host the annual picnic, award scholarships, keep all of you in the 
loop about class reunions, support the Athletic Hall of Fame, nominate candidates for the General Hall of 
Achievement, and publish two annual newsletters.   
   The Winter newsletter will continued to be emailed to all for whom we have a current email address with a print 
copy mailed to all paid members and those for whom we do not have a valid email. Future Summer issues will only 
be mailed to paid members to recognize their continued support. 
   Annual dues are $20.00, $30.00 for a couple, or $250.00 for a lifetime membership.  Show your appreciation for the 
newsletter and the work done by the association by becoming a paid member. 

                 Sympathy and Gratitude to the Family of Floyd Frederickson 

The Alumni Association appreciates the gift from the family of Floyd Frederickson 44 who died 
November 20, 2018.  While at Grant Mr. Frederickson played on the City Championship basketball 
team and was twice awarded the Fletcher Cup in recognition of his citizenship and academic 
achievements.  The Frederickson family generously suggested remembrances be made not only to 
OPB and Swede-Finn Historical Society but to the Mural Restoration Fund.   
Our sincere condolences to the family. 

      Grant Constitution Team 
Early January the Grant Constitution Team placed first in Division A of the regional We the People competition. The 
State Competition was Grant vs Lincoln on January 26, 2019 in the Hatfield Federal Courthouse.  Lincoln advances 
to the national competition in Washington D.C April 26-29, 2019.
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President’s Letter 
Gerry Spencer 59 

HAPPY 2019!  
The GAA had an excellent 2018, and with the continued support of the Grant administration and 
alumni, we look forward to 2019 with great anticipation.  
Our calendar is booked with events and projects that will be beneficial to Grant…food and clothes 
drives, the auditorium mural restoration, senior scholarships, the always successful alumni picnic, 
and the grand opening ceremony of the “new Grant”; including the alumni basketball game that will 
be the first hoops contest played in the new gym.  

I want to thank the members of the GAA Board of Directors: Bob Stayton, Karyl 
Whelan, Christi Knutson, Kathi Swanson, Geneva Fraser, Tracie Lynch, Rodger 
and Jan Eddy, Colleen Scholz, Jack Cain, and John Mears for their time and hard 
work. It is a pleasure and privilege for me to be associated with them.  
Please feel free to e-mail me with ideas and suggestions.  
Happy New Year. 

Gerry F. Spencer 
President 
Grant Alumni Association 
spencerworld@comcast.net 

Class of 1953 Reunion 
The Grant Class of ‘53 held their 65th reunion on September 14 and 15, 2018.  The reunion invitation acknowledged 

that at age 83 “growing old is like being increasingly 
punished for a crime you didn’t commit,” and 
classmates were told that this would be their “last big 
reunion.”  A free Friday afternoon picnic (hosted by the 
reunion committee) was held at the lovely garden of 
committee chairman, Jim Damis, who still lives in the 
Grant district. The sumptuous Saturday night dinner 
was held at Riverside Golf and Country Club at the 
extraordinary low price of $15 per couple(!), thanks to 
anonymous donations from classmates.  The Class of 
‘53 produced such luminaries as former Secretary of 
the Interior Don Hodel (who spoke at the reunion) and 
astronaut Gordon Fullerton.  

Don Hodel & Garry Kahn Jim Damis & Carolyn Damis

Bill Wallin  Shelby Breese Birch  Judy Baldridge Mackey  
Jim Parker  Sandy Anderson Stanton  Carma Hovdey Young   

Ginny Perkins Graeper  Virginia Keats Ball 

Class of 1958 Reunion 
The Class of 1958 started out the 60th reunion with 11 of our members touring the construction site of the school 
that gave us the friendships we celebrated this August.   Good review by the group.   We will look forward to the 
grand opening.  Saturday night we convened at the Multnomah Athletic Club.   There were approximately 115 
attendees, including spouses.  Sunday those that could met at the Wrenn's house for a great barbeque. 
It was a wonderful way to end a memorable weekend.  The consensus was that we lived at a good time with a 
good upbringing and a school that got us ready for the world ahead.  It truly was an amazing group of people.   
Hoping to have something if there is an event planned for the reopening of the school.  We urge our classmates to 
keep us informed of any changes in their contact information.



Page 4                                                                                                                                                                                                    Winter 2019

 Kent Richardson          Maridee Oliver   Joann Hepp   Carol Kerley          Wally Foster                Doug Capps 

Class of ’61 celebrates 75th birthday! 
  It was a perfect July evening at Bottles on Fremont when the Class of ’61 gathered to commemorate our 75th 

birthdays! We reminisced about our days together over 50 years ago and celebrated that we are still around to 
remember those sometimes trying, sometimes joyous high school days. The owner of Bottles came out and gave a 
short speech about how impressed he was with our large turnout and how much fun we were having. He invited us 
to come back every year.  
  Because we find it is more important than ever to connect with each other, we are planning next year’s gathering! 
Stay tuned by sending your contact info to usgrant61@msn.com. 

                              Class of 1978 Reunion 
Well, it seemed like a dream leading up to the event but as the clock hit 6:00 PM I think we all came to realize - 'No' 
this was no dream.  This was reality.  40 years since we had walked the halls of US Grant as Seniors was upon us.  
It was stressful, scary but most of all it was so exciting!  The food was amazing and the music by our Alumni, 
Kenneth Scott, was the absolute best!  We ate and danced the night away as we reminisced about our classmates 
that are no longer with us.  This in an old cliché but still rings true 'tomorrow is not promised so enjoy today'.  We 
should all try our best to go to our reunions, school and family.  You may think no one remembers you but trust me,  
we remember you, we miss you, and we can't wait to see you next time. 

    Carin Cunningham  Sandra Goffard      Maria Aguas Buddy Shelamer  Kelly Vanderkin     DJ Ken Scott

    Class of 1968 Reunion 
The Grant High class of 1968 celebrated their 50th reunion 
July 21, 2018 at McMenamin’s Edgefield. The room was at 
capacity with over 200 attendees coming from all over the 
USOregon,Washington,California,Idaho,Montana, Nevada, 
Arizona, Kansas, Georgia, Florida, W. Virginia, New York 
and Hawaii. Lots of hugs, laughter and reminiscing 
throughout the evening culminating with photos by grade 
school from all the feeder schools and video shoot for 
posterity available later by   mail for attendees and those 
who were not able to make it.  DJ services were provided by   
Rick Harlow 71.  For a link to photos or a DVD of the event, 
contact granthigh68@hotmail.com.  

Rhonda Simon   
Kathy Ingber Sharlene Vessella

mailto:granthigh68@hotmail.com
mailto:granthigh68@hotmail.com
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Chris Whitlow  Thomas Lauderdale  Terrell Brandon with some of the 1988 cheerleaders -  
Kristin Thelin  Deanna Smith  Erika Armsbury  Jana Throckmorton  Amy Nakayama

Class of 1988 Reunion 

The Grant H.S. Class of ’88 celebrated their 30 year reunion with two nights of celebration. Thomas Lauderdale 
generously offered up his Portland loft to his fellow classmates on Friday night. It was an eclectic evening that 
included a sing-along, advice we would give to our teen-age selves, a pie fight and a photo booth. Saturday night the 
gathering was kept in the neighborhood at the Kennedy School. Classmates came in from Switzerland, Japan, 
Dubai, New York, Virginia, Arizona, Idaho, California and Seattle. Over 130 people attended the events. It was so fun 
to reconnect and reminisce about those crazy days in the 80’s!  

You can view many photos from the event on the Grant High School Alumni Class of 1988 Facebook page. 

Class of 1973 Reunion  
August 4, 2018 found the Grant Class of 
1973 celebrating their 45th Reunion at the 
Sextant on Marine Dr. It was a warm 
beautiful evening on the Columbia River 
for reminiscing about the good ole days 
and catching up on more recent events/
memories. Classmates came from out of 
town to enjoy the informal no-host 
gathering. There was lots of talk about 

making this an annual informal event until our 
50th Reunion rolls around. Stay tuned for a 
possible repeat in the Summer of 2019.

John Breuer  Tracie Marrs  
Cheryl Sundholm 

Colin Stout  Donna Harris
John Winchester 

Dave Yakymi

Class of 1998 Reunion 
On August 4, 2018 the graduating Class of 1998 gathered for their 20 year reunion. The event was held at a 
popular Portland bar, Dig-A-Pony, also owned by a Grant Alum. The night was spent reconnecting with old 
friends, dancing to the songs of the 90’s and kicking back taking pictures in the photo booth. The night was filled 
with light, love and laughter. A General Night to remember for years to come!

Left photo 
Noah Lee  Bree Norick  Clair Welsick 
Nicole Thrower  Keely Newcomer 
Back row: Brad Self  Becka Martinez-
Griffin 

Right photo 
Gregory Thompson  Nicole Thrower  
Ethan Thrower  Zainab Kamara  
Yarmaine Patterson  Malika Coppedge
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Mural Donors 
Names and rank are as of January 15, 2019. 

Numbers represent the donor’s graduation year. 
To save space (H) indicates In Honor of; (M) indicates In Memory of. 

Commander in Chief 
Leo Lester Browne Foundation 

4 Star General 
Chuck Greenberg 63 
Don & Cindy Trelstad  
  (H) Their family of past, current  and 
future Generals  
3 Star General 
Judi Taylor McGarvey 61   
  (H) John W Failor Sr  
  (H) Ruth Beacon 

2 Star General 
Ronald Byers 65 
Class of 1965 
Tamara Brandt Cook 68 
  (H) Ed Basaraba 
Robert Erickson 62 
Richard Fulmer 63 
  (M) Donald P. Fulmer 
Roger Johnston 58 
William Karcher 63 
  (H) All 1963 Grads 
Butch Lumby 62 
Eugene Melvin 67 
Craig Moore 61 
Thomas Mulflur 73 
Bob Thompson 76 & Anne Ellis 
Janice Bruhn Wilson 64 
Daniel Witt 66 
1 Star General 
Jerry Barde 47 
Class of 1958  
Ward Cook 51 
Laurel Collier Decker 70  
  (H) Lon Collier 
Winona Davis Delfel 53 
David deWeese 59  
William Fletcher 
Katherine Fletcher & Ken Weiner 
Paul Fletcher & Sue Donaldson 
Susan Fletcher French & Tom Rowe 
Geneva Fraser 77   
  (M) Floyd Fredrickson 44  
Judi Shaw Henkle 68  
  (H) siblings Darrell '62, Stephen'67, Jan 
'68  
  (M) Mother Georgia 37, brother Greg 65 
Richard Huber 54 
Susan Thompson Middleton 74 
Harry Steve Mills 65  
Gayle Rothrock 64  
  (M) mother Dottie Rothrock GHS office    
secretary  
Brian Schiedel 03  
  (H) Class of 2003! 
Colleen Elder Wall 70 
  (M)Nancy Herman Vardanega 70   
Judie Morris Tarlow 64 

Colonel 
Anonymous  
Michael Bernard 81   
Charles Borquist 63   
Lawrence Brown 47 
Wayne Burton 65  
  (M) Pearl & Meyer Burton  
Bill Crist 64  
  (M) Jay Edwards 64  
Jennifer Hannah Dougherty 88 
Gail Duncan Duffey 82 

Jerry Francis 65  
Susan Palmer Giannini 56 
Zoe Hunt 77  
Dolores Mau Jobe 67  
  (M) Carol Robinson '67  
   & Linda Closterman 67 
Clyde Kessler 65  
Gail Service Kramer 62  
George & Tana Marrs Morgan 70 
Beatrice Osgood Krauss 61 
Tangela Purdom 64 
Steven Reinisch 70 
Robert Rynerson 64  
  (M) Ralf Thielen 64 & KBPS Sports 
John Shipley 45  
Paul Staiger 58  
Maryruth Storer 71 
Rowan Taylor 85 
Carol Tomioka  
  (M) Harry J Lamley 45 

Grant’s Army 
Anonymous 56 
Anonymous 62 
Anonymous 66   
Anonymous 69 
Anonymous    
Anonymous 61 
Roger Ager 58 
Kathleen Olson Allen-Kirsch 63 
Kathleen Cormack Ames 67 
Gail Loback Andersen 64  
Barbara Elliott Anderson 54 
Marilynn Lampert Arm 63 
Stephen Arnsberg 62 
Donald Ashton 58 
Dennis Auld 62 
Betsy Bamford Ayres 64 
Walter Bainbridge Jr 49 
Sandra Walker Baker 54 
Mel Berlant 61 
Jeanine Bassett 72 
Cynthia Cooper Bauer 63 
Charles & Janice Taggard Best 71,71  
Julie Dennis Blume 69  
Susan Boos 77  
Anne Mautz Booth 55  
  (H) Class 0f 1955 
Stanley Boyer 48 
Sarah Talbott Braxton 79 
Patty Kowalk Brice 72 
H Robert Bridenbaugh 59 
Rosalie Taylor Broding 71 
Fred Brunn 63 
John & Marcia Johnston Butenschoen 65,64 
Steve Byers 66 
Katherine Cameron 47 
Ronald Caplan 63 
Suzanne Silverthorne Carlbom 52 
Pete Charlston 54   
Robin Tinker Carnes 61 
Terry Tweed Carroll 64  
  (H) Class of 1964   
Sandy Hickson Carter 64  
  (M) Eileen Hickson Donnell,teacher  
Jim Cash 63 
Carolyn Stoutt Cassell 64 
Rolf Charlston 49 
Carolyn Jones Christoferson 76 
Arnold Cogan 50 
Richard Cohn 62 
David Cole 65  
Edward Cole 58  

Betsi Collins 87 
Dennis Colvin 65 
Reid Connell 55 
Mary Constans 51 
Michael Corn 63 
Gregory Cowan 79 
John Joseph Crooks 87 
W Ron Crosier 
Gayle Yates Cudworth 63 
Suzanne Hilley Cutsforth 65 
Thomas Daniels 89 
Carole Curphey Darnall 63  
  (M) Isabelle Curphey 
Kathleen Ingber Davis-Weiner 68 
Susan Fries Decker 72  
Lori Delman  
Margaret Horn Doman 64 
Dick Dresie 55 
Suzette DuCharme 76 
John Dudrey 66  
  (M) Floyd A Fredrickson 44 
Kelly Slocum Duffy 70  
  (M)John 39 & Shirley Dutton Slocum 39 
Lyndall Bayles Eddy 54 
John Eisemann 06  
Jodie Meyer Ellis 61 
Diana Pachot Enden 57 
Diane McKenzie Erickson 62 
Laura Pearson Erickson 48 
Robyn Erickson 80 
Sarah & Chris Erickson 
Carl Falk 67 
Carolyn Yerkovich Ferguson 61 
Robert Finzer 52 
Vic Flach 47 
William Flechtner 63  
Mary Hubbard Flores 53 
Kiauna Anderson Floyd 97 
Karen Eaton Foggia 64 
Rod Folen 65  
  (M) Carolyn J McKean 69 
Nicholas Fones 64  
  (H) The Fones Family 
Margaret Fraser Ford 69 
Cheryl Sundholm Fox 61 
D Brad Franklin 56 
John French 59 
Kris Carroll Fulton 64 
Carolyn Blanchard Furey 65 
Cynthia May Gage 63   
  (H)Patricia Neville Chemnick '64  
  (M) CB May, teacher  
John Gardner 58   
Ann Seidel Garrett 70  
  (H) mother Elaine  
  (M) brother Bernie Seidel  
Kristine Garrick 66  
Ronald Garrigues 65  
Steven & Gayle Fleming Gassner 65,67 
Teri Jones Geist 69  
Gayle Hurd George 58  
  (H) Class of 1958   
Judy Gerrard 70  
Barbara Pfau Getty 52 
Cathie Buck Gleeson 62 
Steven Goddard 63  
Shirley Leon Goemmel 53 
Michael Goldberg 65  
Carolyn Boyd Gomez 66 
Joyce Sommerlade Goodman 49 
Les Gottesman 63  
Larry & Alice Kerns Griffith 62,62 

Chris Halvorson 58 
Mary Ann Hamnett Grimes 61 
Evelyn Utley Haertel 52 
Louise Gross Hall 72  
Wade Hampton 49  
Michael Hamrick  
Gerald Hanson 62  
Robert & Kristi Scott Hardin 59,60  
Diane Dilley Harris 65 
Debra Harris 71  
Susan Hirsch Hathaway-Marxer 61  
  (M) Gerry Jones Erickson 61 
Maria Hein  
  (H) Erin '99 & Megan 04 McCarthy 
Joan Rambo Heineman 45 
Evelyn Hauge Hellwig 62 
Edward Hickok 63 
Nancy Wolfe Hicks 65  
  (H) Elaine Wolfe Sobel 67 
Frederick Hiebert 80   
  (M) Grant K Robinson 80 
Nancy McCready Higgins 69 
Sondra Twedt Higgs 69 
  (H) Future GHS Students 
Wade Hockett 70   
John Hofland 54  
Linda Klein Hovis 73  
  (M) Gary Hovis 73   
Cathi Howell 66  
  (H) Class of 1966   
John Hunt 57  
Maribeth Dees Hylander 62 
Sherrie Steele James 59 
Marsha Kurath Jaske 67 
Cheryl Scott Jebe 63  
Phillip Jensen 78  
Judith Mucha Jimenez 59 
Nancy Hodecker Johnson 48 
Anita Lewis Johnson 66 
Aldena Pearson Johnson 64 
Richard Johnson 52  
Suzanne Jolma 65 
Judith Cummins Jones 61 
Shauna Knight Jones 63 
  (M) Jean Vancil   
Leslie Jones Shaw 65  
Laura Jean Watson Jory 45 
Michael Kane 70  
Lynn & Paul Kelly  
Lynne Kneeland Kay 62 
Cecile O'Rourke Keeton 68  
  (M) Marilyn Leonard Doll '68 
R Gordon Kennedy 69 
Robert Kjome 58  
Michael Kliks 60  
  (M) Bill Campbell 60 
Emily Knupp 63  
Vicki Kreimeyer 65  
  (M) Jean Vancil   
Richard Krueger 55  
Bonnie Clark Kuhnau 63  
Paul & Donna Lyons Kunkel 45,46 
  (M) Happy Years at Grant  
Craig Kurath 65   
Jan Lundquist Kyle 63 
Arnold & Eva Lanfrom Labby 42,47 
  (M) our sibling Grantonians 
Ray & Barbara Raptor Laird 58,59  
Lisa Laird Conser 78  
Susan Filler Lane 52 
Lois Taylor Langlois 59 
Mary Laughlin  
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2018 Picnic at Grant 

The All Alum picnic at picnic was moved to Grant Park from Wilshire so everyone could see the remodeling 
progress.  Those who toured the site were amazed by the new design.  Photos by decades were taken when the 
new sod of the north field was not being watered and Judge Bob Jones 45 spoke to the crowd about what it means 
to be a General.  Everyone agreed it was a good location and will be the site of this year’s picnic on July 28, 2019.  
Don't miss the opportunity to see the new Grant which will be within a month of completion. 

For more photos go to https://www.grantalumni.org/2018-picnic.html 

Richard Schulzke, 54 
Mary Brown Schulzke, 56 

came from Bend for the 
picnic and a tour. 

The picnic is a family outing 
for the Grohs siblings 

Jack Grohs 64  
Dorothy Grohs Perkins 63 

Mollie Grohs Hart 68

Nancy Einzig Layendecker 47 
Carla Barnes Leap 62 
Denise Schreiber LeChevallier 72 
Wayne Lei 70 
William Lenon 60  
Richard Leonard 61  
Elizabeth Streukens Lewis 68  
  (H) William L Streukens  
Joann Suor Linville 67 
Carol Pflugar Lomax 51 
  (H) Class of 1951   
Kent Ludwigs  
Carolyn Lumber 71  
Tom Maginnis 67  
Janet Malloch  
Suzanne Polen Mann 62  
  (M) Betty Polen   
Sharon Dietz Marll 71 
Malcolm Marquis 49  
Maggie Payne Martin 59 
  (H) Class of 1959 friends 
Mary Martin 67 
James Martin 55  
  (M) Susie Kinser Verdurmen 
Linda McCullough  
  (M) husband Robert G McCullough '64 
David McGill 60   
Bill McCraw 53  
Catherine Sinnard McLaughlin 60  
Ralph McLaughlin 67 
Herb McQuarrie 47  
Jeanette Amerson Mebane 67 
Toinette Rosenberg Menashe 47 
Albert Menashe 67  
Rodney Meserve 53  
Alice Turtledove Meyer 47  
Rick Miller 63  
 (M) Bill Irwin '63   
Scott Miller 62  
Diane Darrow Milleson 67 
Barbara Moilien 72  
Elizabeth Brinckerhoff Moore 65 
Jeannette Larson Moore 52 
Ronald Moore 60  
Carol Stout Morrison 58 
Linda Upham Moulton 59 
Dean Muckle 47 
Laurene Mullen  
Suzanne Shane Myrene 60 
Linda Cowls Newton 65 

Norris Niccum 59  
Robin Nicholas  
Michael & Janelle Boles O'Gara 64 
Mary Mefford O'Neil 56 
Pamela Woods Olenberger 63 
Karen Pribnow Olomua 66 
Leslie Olson Collins 75 
Nancy Palmer Oltman 62 
Diane Karker Orme 58 
Sandra Osborne 72  
James & Monna Benight Pachot 60,71  
  (M) John R Pachot 67 
Joel Palmer 54 
Mary Moore Parker 44 
Joe & Nancy McNeil Patrick 62,62 
Audrey Bugher Pearn 56 
Roger & Bonnie Larson Person 60,60 
Joyce Womack Peterson 64 
Alden Peterson 64  
  (M) Robin McAllister 64  
John Peterson 65   
Jean Engdahl Phillips 65 
Judith Harvey Pitzer 56 
Richard Plebuch 53  
Patricia Taylor Poklemba 60 
  (H) Class of 1960  
Nancy Jacobs Posyluzny 61 
Darell Potter 65  
Jock Pribnow 64  
  (M) Jim Harrison 64 
Stephen Price 65  
Barbara Stevenson Probert 47 
Gary Purcell 65  
Rhonda Rallis 79  
Barbara Jean Douglass Reed 47 
Janice Weber Reeder 52  
  (M) Dick Gray 52   
John Rees 65   
Gerald Reese 70  
Marni Clifton Reinmuth 61 
James & Judith Allen Rice 55,57 
Robert Rice 63  
Kendall Rich 59  
Peter Richen 60  
Forrest & Rae Williams Richen 62,62 
Debra Schrader Rischitelli 82 
  (H) Dan Schrader 83 
Lauren Whipple Roberts 73 
  (M) Jean Webster McNutt 41 
Jean Hamnett Robinson 53 

Karen Robinson 65 
Mary Shook Robinson 61  
  (M) Sharon Shook Persinger 61 
Zalman Rosenfeld 64 
Jane Russell 61  
David Rynerson 66  
  (M) M.O. Marsubian 
Betty-Lu Ludwig Sanders 53 
Janet Goetze Sanderson 60 
Frank Sauer 40  
Ruth Neilsen Saxey 53 
Linda Schnitzer 67  
Marilyn Schleining Schultz 55  
Richard & Mary Brown Schulzke 54,56 
Maurice Schwarz 57  
Gerald Schwarz 64  
William Scott 61  
Melvyn Seger 58  
Terry Wilson Sesar 65 
Bob Setterberg 65 
Betty Harris Sherman 50 
Diane Haugen Sherwood 57 
Richard Shimomura 65 
Philip Simko 01  
Barry Simon 69  
Robert Smale 52  
Charles Smith 55 
Lyle Smith 61  
David Snyder  
Sally Ostrander Spears 56 
Donald Stackhouse 65  
  (M) Ralph Morris 65 
Jerome Stahl 63  
Anita Teeple Stammer 64 
Barbara Pue Stampke 79  
Judy Hooper Stepp 64 
Elizabeth Shelton Stewart 63 
Molly Slocum Sumption 64  
  (M) John 38 & Shirley 39  Slocum 
Robert Swanson 47  
Rhoby Fleer Swartley 62 
Michael Swett 64  
  (M) Phyllis Swett   
Russ & Nancy Pendergrass Taggard 
62,64 
Jane Taylor 72 
  (M) Dave & Dorothy Taylor  
Keith Taylor 56  
David Taylor 64  
Ellen Gottesman Teicher 65  

Pam Brown Thompson 63  
Ann DeWeese Thompson 63 
Robert Thye 55  
David Tinling 51  
Leanne Arnold Torgerson 77 
Robert Torson 59  
Waldo True 63 
Patricia Voth Tu 65  
  (M) Larry Voth '67   
Cornelia Steppes Tucker 75 
Susan Carter Ulbricht 60 
Elouise Kinion Upchurch 55 
Charlotte Asendorf Uris 58 
Martha Vail 67   
John Venator 62  
Susan Kinser Verdurmen 55  
Terril Vick 64   
Mark Viebrock 71  
  (M) Mrs Tempest   
Vasiliki Vlahakis 48  
Martin Wahoske 59  
Richard & Roberta Rygh Wald 52,54 
Diane Gish Walker 51  
M Jean Whittington Walker 54 
Bonnie Linstedt Wallace 62  
  (M) Marian, Robert & William Linstedt 
Oma Talley Walsh 70 
Donna Wax 
Dana Weinstein 72 
Gary Weinstein 59  
Molly Weinstein 55  
Julanne Chevrier Weller 46  
Sue Suter West 61 
LaVaunie Muntz Wheelwright 54 
Sherrie Wieden White 72 
David Wiese 76  
James Wikander 47  
  (H) Class of 1947   
C Mike Williams 63  
James Williams 64   
John Wilson 60  
  (H) Sarah & Jay Wilson 
Nancy Hatch Wolford 64 
Janice McMahon Wood 64  
Zig Zakovics 60  
Thomas Zell 68  
Vicki Isreal Zidell 67   
Lin & Patricia Soule Zimmerman 64,64 
Richard Zugman 58 
  



CLASS OF 1954  
  Saturday, August 3, 2019 

  Waverley Country Club 1100 SE Waverly Dr 
  Contact:  Sally Cathcart Knauss  sknauss@windermere.com  

              Marilyn Walker Portwood  nighthawk498@comcast.net 

CLASS OF 1959  
  5:00 pm; Friday, September 13, 2019 
  Fleur de Lis Café   3930 NE Hancock 

  $25 per person 
  Contact:  Jan McCabe  asdips@comcast.net 

             Gerry Spencer  spencerworld@comcast.net 

CLASS OF 1964  
 4-9pm; Saturday, July 27, 2019 

  NoHo’s Hawaiian Cafe  4627 NE Fremont St 
  $30 per person 

  Contact: granthigh1964@aol.com 

CLASS OF 1969  
  Saturday, August 17, 2019 

  Tualatin Country Club 
  Contact: Reunions with Class 

CLASS OF 1979  
  Fall of 2019, two night event 

  Contact:  Larry Lawson  millerstreet@yahoo.com 
  

CLASS OF 1989  
   Contact: Facebook:  Class of ’89 U.S. Grant High School 30 year Reunion 

 28th ANNUAL MACMILLAN JONES GOLF TOURNEY 
   Friday, June 14, 2019 

   1:15 p.m. Shotgun at Rock Creek Golf Club – all welcome 
   Contact: Steve MacMillan 503.260.7271 or  stevemacmillan@comcast.net 

   Proceeds fund the Kevin MacMillan Tom Jones Scholarships at Grant 

11th ANNUAL PETE MOORE MEMORIAL SCRAMBLE 
  Wednesday, July 10, 2019 

  8:00 a.m. Shotgun at Eastmoreland Golf - all welcome 
 Contact: Gerry Spencer 503.723.5906  or  spencerworld@comcast.net 

 Proceeds fund the Pete Moore Scholarships at Grant 

10TH ANNUAL ALL-ALUMNI PICNIC 
   1-4pm; Sunday, July 28, 2019  Grant Park 

   Bring your lunch - dessert is provided 

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER
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